



## Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education 2535 Capitol Oaks Drive, Suite 400, Sacramento, CA 95833 P.O. Box 980818, West Sacramento, CA 95798-0818 P (916) 431-6959 F (916) 263-1897 www.bppe.ca.gov



September 01, 2015

Campus Director International American University 4201 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 610 Los Angeles, CA 90057

Subject:

**Compliance Inspection** 

International American University,

Institution Code: 41500926, School Code: 41500926

## **Dear Campus Director:**

In accordance with the California Education Code (Ed Code) section 94932.5 and Title 5, Division 7.5 of the California Code of Regulations (CCR), section 75200, the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education is required to conduct compliance inspections for each of its approved institutions. Minor violations that are detected during an inspection are documented on a Notice to Comply and the institution is provided 30 days to remedy the violations and come into compliance.

During your institution's announced/unannounced inspection on July 29, 2015, no minor violations were detected. No further response is needed.

Please be advised that Ed. Code section 94932.5 and CCR section 75200 provide that the institution shall be subject to the same number of unannounced inspections in a two-year period as announced inspections. The two-year period starts on the date of the announced inspection.

Although the compliance inspection was thorough, it cannot be assumed to be all-inclusive. The absence of comments or findings regarding institutional practices, policies and procedures shall not be construed as acceptance or approval of those procedures or practices. Further, the absence of such comments or findings does not limit or lessen an institution's obligation to comply with the provisions of the California Private Postsecondary Act of 2009 and the regulations adopted thereto.

Should you have any questions, please contact Wayne Brenner directly at (916) 431-6937 or <a href="mailto:Wayne.Brenner@dca.ca.gov">Wayne.Brenner@dca.ca.gov</a>. Your anticipated cooperation is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely

Laura Cheah Compliance Unit